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Statement of regulatory action

The Australian Skills Quality Authority (ASQA) has cancelled the registration of a
Registered Training Organisation (RTO) Luvium Pty Ltd following an extensive
compliance investigation.

Luvium Pty Ltd (trading as Australia Education & Career College 52865) was registered
to deliver training and assessment to domestic students.

Effective from 19 October 2024, ASQA’s decision to cancel Luvium’s registration was
based on finding that Luvium issued qualifications without appropriate training or
competency-based assessment by qualified assessors.

To ensure public confidence of the qualifications gained through Australia’s VET sector,
ASQA has begun the process to consider the cancellation of qualifications and
statements of attainment issued by Luvium between 1 January 2023 and 19 October
2024.

Notices of intent to cancel qualifications or statements of attainment have been sent to
7,360 students.

Former students issued qualification(s) and/or statements of attainment during the
relevant period have 7 days to respond after receiving ASQA’s notice of intent dated 6
November 2024. This is aimed at ensuring the integrity of national qualifications.

No decision will be made on qualifications until ASQA has considered responses from
affected former students.

Former students of Luvium hold a variety of qualifications across individual support,
early childhood education and care, community services and first aid.

ASQA, in collaboration with other government agencies, is working through the potential
impact on former students and their qualifications, as well as working directly with any
workplaces affected.

The Australian Government is committed to lifting quality and integrity across the VET
sector. The integrity of our qualifications is a primary focus and there is no place for any
provider who seeks to undermine the sector or exploit students.



